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TLC Mission Statement: 
    

KNOW CHRIST   
†   

SHARE CHRIST   
†   

SERVE CHRIST 

Christ’s Love Compels Us 
 
“For Christ’s love compels us, because we are convinced that one died for all, 
therefore all died.  And He died for all, that those who live should no longer live for 
themselves but for Him Who died for them and was raised again”  

(2 Corinthians 5:14-15).   
 
Some sons disobey their fathers.  Others obey unwillingly with arguing and 
complaining, resentful of their fathers’ authority.  Still others are compliant, 
but are there any who would be as submissive as Jesus was to His Father’s 
will? “. . . yet not My will, but Yours be done,” Jesus prayed in the Garden of 
Gethsemane (Luke 22:42).  Carrying out His Father’s will was no easy task. 
But, because His love for us is as great as the Father’s, Jesus was willing to 
win our salvation for us by carrying out the plan the Triune God had estab-
lished before the foundations of the world were laid.  It was His love for us 
that caused Christ to give His very life so that we, who were dead in sin, 
might be alive forevermore in Him. 
 
There is nothing we can do to earn this love; there is nothing we can do to 
“pay Him back.”  The Christian life of stewardship is a response to His love.  
His love compels us to respond by loving Him first and best and loving oth-
ers as ourselves.  His love compels us to provide for our pastors, teachers, 
and missionaries who work to bring the Gospel to the world for which He 
died (1 Corinthians 9:9-12).  His love compels us to look after the widow and 
the orphan (James 1:27).  His love compels us to feed the hungry, extend 
hospitality to the homeless, clothe the destitute, and visit the prisoner 
(Matthew 25:37-40). 
 
Stewardship is the use of life and all of life’s resources, in response to the 
grace of God in our lives, poured out in service to others, even as Christ 
poured out His lifeblood for us.  The prophet Micah clarifies to us what God 
requires of us: “To act justly and to love mercy and to walk humbly with your 
God” (Micah 6:8b).  These are not attitudes we can work up of our own ac-
cord.  Only as we are renewed daily through Word and Sacrament can we 
respond to this great love of Christ and respond in joyful service and gener-
ous giving that pleases God. 
 
Stewardship Message for February 2016 
 

      Your fellow servant in Christ, 

        Cynthia  
 

February 
TRINITY 

TRANSMITTER 
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TLC Family Care Connections 
We pray for... 
 

Shut-Ins: Opal Sroufe,  Evelyn Kowalke,  
Esther McMichael, Irene Gestenslager, Karen 
Mowdy, Bob Shackelford, Hellen Strickland, Dot 
Merz, Bill Bridges, Eugene & Vada Hurd, Opal 
Sroufe,  
Health Concerns: Gary Kraft,  Aspen 
Phillips, Joyce Kraft, Don Adams, Michelle 
Lauck, Ann Mason, Jim Baker, Jay Holste, Diann 
Wilken, Kelly Chopp, Jim Baker, Gloria Magallan, 
Lupita Tapia,  Donna Bitter 
 
If you have a prayer concern, please call the office 
 
** always obtain permission before sharing another’s concerns 

In September, Trinity hosted a Leadership Retreat 
led by Pastor Darrell Zimmerman of Grace Place.  
One of the ideas that came from that retreat was the 
value of getting to know one another better.   
This month, Loretta Schultz, Trinity’s Treasurer for 
the past 14 years shares: 
 

 
If I could live anywhere, it would be some-
where it is warm all year round, where I 
could grow flowers and work in my yard every 
day.  However, since my family is in Garden 
City, Kansas, I will “bloom where I am plant-
ed” and will enjoy my yard and flowers during 
the spring, summer and fall seasons and con-
tinue to tolerate the winter weather. 
 
My favorite family vacation is the one we 
took over spring break in March, 2015.  Our 
entire family ventured to Phoenix, Arizona 
for the week.  We attended three Royals 
spring training games in Surprise, Arizona as 
a family.  Hannah and I ventured out to two 
other spring baseball games.  The guys played 
golf every day and we spent time playing 
cards and hanging out as a family.  It was an 
awesome experience and one we hope to  
repeat in the future. 
 

The place I most want to travel but have 
never been is to Hawaii.  Pictures of the    
islands and the flowers are beautiful and I 
would love to experience it in person.   

Financial Peace University by Dave  
Ramsey is a 9 week class for an 1&1/2 hour sessions.   
“Personal finance is 80% behavior and 20% head 
knowledge.  That means taking control of your money 
is more about what you do than what you know.” 
 
Financial Peace provides hope!  It’s a safe place to 
share, grow and learn! 
 
For the families in our preschool and those who have 
young children, Trinity would like to provide this class 
for you in 2016 free of charge.   We would like to start 
the class in February or March.   Contact Leland 
@276-3110 or dceleland@tlcgck.kscoxmail.com for 
more information. 
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Sunday Morning Bible Studies  
 

Resolving Everyday Conflicts 
Everyday life, home, workplace, church 

Led by  DCE Cynthia Lavrenz in the East Wing 
 

Parenting in the Pew 
Led by  Kathy Jackson across from the Board of Ed 

 
 Weekday Fellowship Opportunities 

The Power of the Praying Husband  
Mondays, 7:00 p.m.— Meeting Room 

Begins February 8 
21 chapter study, each focusing on a specific area of a 
wife’s day to day life and how her husband can support 

her with the power of prayer. 
 
 

Get-ogether-Girls 
meet on Tuesdays at 10:00 a.m.  

Join the ladies for fellowship, devotions,  
and card ministry.  Drop-ins are  welcome!  

 

 
LifeLight Study on St. Paul’s Epistle to the  

Romans, part II. 
Cost: $12 for the study guide, study runs for 9 
weeks,. Class meets at TLC at 1:30 on Thursdays. 

Contact Leland for lesson material. 
 

Christian Education  

Monthly Opportunities—  
First Tuesday of Month,  7:00 p.m. 

 
 

Men’s Bible Study—Double Classroom on 
West Hallway 

“He Who Dies with the Most Toys Still Dies 
Part 1 

Wednesdays: 6:30 p.m. 
You’ll Get Through—Meeting Room 

Lutheran Spirituality—Across from the  
Board of Education  

LifeLight— next to Cynthia’s office 

All Active Stephen Ministers: 

Meeting Tuesday February 9 at    

6:30 pm in the East Wing; 

Supervision Meeting  

Sunday, February 21 at 10:30 a.m. 

Brown Bag  
Bible Buddies 

 

This Study on Holy Baptism, 
examines how Jesus establish-
es Baptism as the sacrament 
that makes us children of God 

and delivers the gracious gifts of 
God—forgiveness of sins, res-
cue from death and the devil, 

and eternal salvation—to all who 
believe.   

Tuesdays at noon. 
Bring your lunch and join us in the Meeting Room! 

The mission of the Lutheran Early Response Team is 
to    provide teams of trained volunteers, serving our 
churches and communities as part of a disaster out-
reach ministry,  assisting in a collaborated and coor-
dinated response in cooperation and communication 
with the District Disaster Response Coordinators 
and Teams. 
 
LERT Training: 
Trinity Lutheran Church, Garden City 
Saturday February 6 

RegistraƟon at 8:30; Training 9:00 – 3:00 

Cost: $35, Lunch Included                                        

Trainer: Chaplain Rocky Mease 

Register with DCE Leland Jackson  at 620‐276‐3110   
or dceleland@tlcgck.kscoxmail.com   
by Wednesday, Feb. 3rd  

L.E.R.T.—Lutheran Early Response Team 
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February 2016 Servants 
 

Communion Assistants  8:00  Lonnie Creacy & Ron Thiele 
       10:30  Darett Burr & Michael Reagle 
Altar Committee    Alice Morris   

Acolytes   8:00     10:30      
February  7 Holley Douglas   Macy Froetschner 
Ash Wednesday 10 6:30 Grace Reagle 
  14 Alex Foreman   Sydney Sheets 
  17 6:30  Sydney Sheets 
  21 Bryce Foreman   Kash Sheets 
  24 6:30 Kash Sheets 
  28 Jacynda Vargas 
March  2 6:30 Chloe Powell 
  6 Holley Douglas   Jacynda Vargas 
  9 6:30 Colby Cessna 
  13 Alex Foreman   Colby Cessna 
 
PowerPoint      8:00     10:30  
February  7 Clara Jackson   Grace Reagle  
Ash Wednesday 10  6:30   Grace Reagle 
  14 Clara Jackson   Jacob Froetschner 
  17 6:30 Rachel Foreman   
  21  Alex Foreman   Bailey Pauley 
  24 6:30 Bailey Pauley 
  28 Rachel Foreman   Jacob Froetschner 
March  2 6:30 Alexis Powell 
  6 Clara Jackson   Alexis Powell 
  9 6:30 Jake Froetschner 
  13 Alex Foreman   Grace Reagle 
 
Lectors  8:00     10:30        
February  7 Ed Adams    Kelly Butcher 
  14 Rachel Foreman   Gerry Schultz 
  21 Tim Lavrenz    Jerry Bitter 
  28 Judy Nusser    Joanna Boles 
   
Nursery  10:30 
February 7 Alexis Powell 
  14 Jennifer Froetschner 
  21 Bailey Pauley 
  28 Taylor Schiltz 
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Wednesday Youth Activities  
6:30—7:30 How to build faith and 
commitment in one’s life.  During 

January the group worked on songs 
and skits for the Youth led service on 

January 31st. 
 

9:15 Sunday Morning  
The group is studying current events 

and how the Bible speaks to them today. 
 
 

Past Calendar: 
 

Rexford Confirmation Retreat,  
January 29/30 

 
Junior High Youth Quake  

February 12-14 
Registered: Holley Douglas,  

Alex Foreman,  Taylor Schiltz, Chloe 
& Alexis Powell, Grace Reagle, Macy 
Froetschner, Kash & Syd Sheets, 

Taylor Schiltz, Jacynda Vargas,   
Adults: Ginger Douglas, Jennifer Froetschner, 

Cynthia Lavrenz  and  Leland Jackson  
 
 

TEEN LEADERSHIP 
RETREAT 

February 26/27, 2016, in 
Herington, KS.   

9th—12th grades are 
encouraged to participate. 

 

 
 
 
 

Ski Trips: February 18-21 
Registered: Leif, Caleb and Rachel 

Pucket, Logan Sower, Christy & 
Carrie Hall, Clara Jackson, KC 
Sower, Troy & Drew Unruh. 

 
February 28-March 1 

Registered so far Leif Pucket 

Future Calendar: 
 

Mexico Mission Trip—March 12-19, 2016 
43 have registered to date including: Mark 
Estrada, Leland, Kathy & Tasha Jackson and 
Kyler Millershaski from Trinity.  People are  
coming from Ottawa, Wichita, Nortonville,  

Herington and Atwood.  
WWW.comebuildhope.com 

Help build a home for a family in Mexico for 
only $300 per participant. 

 
Wild Wild West—April 8-9 

Starts in Atwood and finishes in 
Rexford. 

 
 
 
 

Young Adult Ministry! 
(YAMs) 

 Post High School through 30’s meet 
Wednesdays from 8-9 p.m. in the church basement! 

Chili Cook-off  
Does your chili have what it takes to 
win best chili?  Hottest?  Most 
Unique? Maybe People's 
Choice?  You won't know if you don't enter!  Prizes will be given 
for best, hottest, most unique, and people's choice!  It only 
costs $10 to enter!  For those wanting to dine,  it is $5 per 
person! We will have hot dogs and chips as well!  We will also be 
selling cinnamon rolls for $15/dozen. All proceeds go to our 
NYG attendants. Any questions please contact Jennifer 
Froetschner at (913) 302-0523 or  
jenniferfroetschner@gmail.com.  
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 HAPPY BIRTHDAY!! 
Leland Jackson  2/1 
Shannon Wyatt  2/1 
Alexis Powell    2/2 
Braydon Bastin  2/3 
Wauneta Messenger 2/3 
Michael Reagle  2/3 
Penny Grauberger   2/5 
Tina Davis   2/6 
Joyce Kraft   2/6 
Deandra Krug  2/6 
Laurie Bauck    2/7 
Sonya Barton   2/8 
Miles Combs   2/8 
Zachary Davis   2/9 
Brian Drees    2/9 
Kathy Jackson   2/9 
Jackson Combs  2/11 
Kourtney Goss   2/12 
Bob Wirth    2/12 
Ethan Ackerman  2/13 
James Hewes   2/14 
Jim Baker   2/15 
Izaiah Claar   2/15 
Britta Mae Diehl  2/15 
Susan Soldner  2/15 
Ashley Claussen   2/16 
Cynthia Lavrenz   2/16 
Michael Leal    2/16 
Trent McMillan   2/16 

Kelly Chopp   2/17 
Doris Lewis   2/17 
Greyson Wright  2/17 
Colby Cessna    2/18 
Wayne Lauck    2/18 
Rosemary Colson  2/19 
Seneca Meeks  2/19 
Cherilyn Alvarez   2/21 
Hanna Beery    2/21 
Dacoda Davis    2/21 
Chris Douglas   2/21 
Kathy Winter   2/21 
Christy Creacy  2/22 
Johanna Eckert  2/22 
Kyle Horsfall   2/22 
Dustin Lampe   2/22 
Norma Simpson  2/22 
Chris Hall    2/23 
Opal Sroufe    2/23 
Linda Wilken    2/23 
Kenneth Grauberger 2/24 
Kelli Sowers   2/24 
Dale Wilson   2/24 
Aspen Phillips   2/25 
Buddy Skeie    2/25 
Lauren Sullivan   2/25 
Jeff Southern  2/26 
Jacqueline Welch  2/26 
Leslie Schweer   2/27 
Darlene Simpson   2/27 
Bethany Pauley  2/28 

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!  
Steve & Linda Guhr   2/15 
Larry & Linda Wilken   2/19 
Carlos & Cherilyn Alvarez  2/21 
Ben & Jarryn Pearce   2/23 
Mark & Jamie Schweer   2/23 
Monte & Brenda Algrim  2/26 
Heidi Berg & Joe Persinger   2/29 
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 February 2016 
Treasurer’s Report               For the 12 Months Ended 
               Dec 31, 2015   Dec 31,2014 
Income & Expenses:  
 General Fund Income:        
  Offerings      $482,653      $525,803  
  Preschool Tuition & Donations                 25,545    26,539 
  Other Income                                         3,103           4,391 
                 Total General Fund Income     511,301  556,733               
 General Fund Expenses:  
  Missions          48,265   52,580 
  Education/Family Life        17,354   11,434 
  Youth Ministry         15,970     9,732 
  Stewardship               680             707 
  Lay Ministry        339,312 266,874 
  ABCD Board-Preschool        37,812   38,004 
  Church Properties         64,732   62,835 
  Administrative         17,972       16,934 
   Total General Fund Expenses    542,097      459,100         
  
 General Fund Current Operating (Deficit) Surplus         (  30,796)       97,633 
 
 General Fund Surplus as of December 31, 2014            137,087        39,454 
 
 TOTAL General Fund Surplus as of Dec. 31, 2015       $106,291    $137,087 
 
Items to Note as of December 31, 2015: 
General Fund Offerings were $482,653 compared to $525,803 – a decrease of $43,150,557 or 8.21% 
General Fund Expenses were $542,097 compared to $495,100 – an increase of $82,997 or 18.08% 

 
Net General Fund Surplus (Deficit) by month:              
     2015               2014 
January   $93,512  ($ 6,026) 
February  ($18,582)   $     832 

  March  ($22,432)  ($10,961)  
  April          474   $21,567 
  May  ($18,312)  ($ 8,430) 
  June            ($21,393)  ($    690) 
  July  ($  9,717)  ($11,110) 
  August           ($19,952)        $  4,426 
  September ($19,621)  ($13,044) 
  October ($14,204)   $   2,033 
  November  $  9,146          $   2,753 

December  $ 10,285        $116,283 
   YTD            ($30,796)   $  97,633 
 

The year ended with a current year operating deficit of ($30,796).  However, we started the year with a 
general fund surplus of $137,087.  This leaves us with a general fund surplus at the end of the year of 
$106,291.  Thanks be to God for the blessings and gifts he has given us. 

 
Continued on page 8 
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SIMPLY GIVING®  
 

 The Simply Giving ® Program is a modern-day stewardship program.  It’s a convenient, safe 
and simple way for individuals to make automatic payments to non-profit organizations through  
electronic funds transfer (EFT) directly from checking or savings accounts. 
 YOU determine the frequency of your automatic gift – weekly, semi-monthly, or monthly!   
Your gift is deposited to the Church’s bank account on the same day it is withdrawn from your  
account. 
 Currently, you can direct your gift to: Offerings, Capital Improvement Fund, Sunday School, 
Midweek, Preschool, Together in Mission, or TLC Lutheran College Scholarship Fund.   
 We currently have several (11) member families who utilize this program.  Those who use it 
love it, and wouldn’t consider giving it up. 
 There are Simply Giving ® stickers that can be placed on your envelopes and then the  
envelopes can be placed in the offering plate.  A supply of these stickers can be obtained from the 
office.  Also, you can still use your normal offering envelopes to made additional contributions if you 
choose to.   
 Simply Giving ® information brochures are in the office.  Stop by and pick one up.  
Please contact Loretta Schultz if you have more questions, or to sign up for the Simply Giving ®  
program! 
 

 
At the Voters’ meeting on Sunday, January 24, 2016 the Ministry Plan for 2016 was approved for 
$500,000.   
The budget areas are as follows; 

 
Missions    $ 47,400 
Education/Family Life             18,650 
Youth Ministry      15,600 
Stewardship         1,100 
Lay Ministry     286,848 
ABCD Board – Preschool       38,596 
Church Properties       72,752 
Administrative       19,054 
 TOTAL   $500,000 
 

          To fully fund the budget, the following assumptions were used: 
General Fund Offerings     $474,000 
Preschool Receipts               25,000 
Other Income       1,000 
 TOTAL   $500,000 

 
This assumes General Fund offerings of $39,500 per month or $9,115 per week to fully fund the budget. 
 
If you have questions or suggestions, please feel free to give me a call. 
 
In Christs’ Service, 
 
Loretta Schultz, 
Treasurer 
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Agape Closet is gearing up for our first 
shopping event after the Christmas break!  We 
would like to thank you all for the donations!  It is 
so heartwarming to see their faces light up when 
they see all of the goodies they have to chose 
from!  We still need socks. Many of our students 
come from warm countries and have never  
experienced winter!  Thanks again for your  
support!   

Meals and Memories has been showered with blessings once again!  We have received $300 
from the Methodist Salmagundi Club as well as $200 from Buddy Skeie!  Donations have 
rolled in from the MOPs group at Bible Christian Church for our Blessings Bags.  
The soup and Blessings Bags are so important 
to the families we serve. One mom was not 
able to attend our last meeting as she was  
killing a chicken and plucking in her backyard 
so that she could pay the rent. Her children 
were able to attend.  We had 30 in attendance 
and sent home food for several family  
members that could not attend!   

Join us again  February 13th at 5:00 p.m. 
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In the past, all congregations have been invited 
to support Kansas District missions and minis-
try through the annual Ash Wednesday offer-
ing.  The Kansas District Board of Directors 
designated the 2016 Ash Wednesday offering 
to be divided equally between the Scholarship 
and Education Loan Repayment Funds.   
The Scholarship Fund supports students  
pursuing a career in professional church work 
at an LCMS university or seminary. Over 
$42,000 was distributed to 24 students in 
2015, with amounts varying from $1,000 for 
freshmen to $2,820 for seminary students.   
We want to encourage more of our members to 
become church workers, but the high cost of 
education can be overwhelming.  The average 
cost of tuition only at a Concordia University is 
about $25,000.  School scholarships may  
possibly cut that figure in half.  Adding books 
and room and board leaves students with a  
significant amount to finance.       
The Education Loan Repayment Fund supports 
professional church workers who carry  
indebtedness from their college and seminary 
education.  In 2015, a total of $26,100 was 
awarded to 29 workers, with grants sent  
directly to the lender. These workers reported 
loans totaling over $978,000.   
Of the pastors, the average education loan 
debt was $36,800 (ranging from $5,600 to 
$96,000); of the teachers – $28,100 ($2,900 
to $52,000); of the DCEs – $23,800 ($3,600 
to $57,600).     
Please make checks payable to the church.  We 
will then forward the entire Ash Wednesday 
offering to the Kansas District for the  
Scholarship and Education Loan Repayment 
Funds.    
Ephesians 4:11-12 And he gave the apostles, 
the prophets, the evangelists, the shepherds 
and teachers, to equip the saints for the work 
of ministry, for building up the body of Christ.    

HUSBANDS & WIVES CAN 
IMPROVE THEIR  

COMMUNICATION SKILLS  
 
Married couples everywhere are looking for 
 - Satisfying communication 
 - More romance  
 - Stronger commitment 
 
Enrich Your Relationship on a Lutheran  
Marriage Encounter Weekend!  
March 4 - 6, 2016 - 
Hyatt Place Hotel, Topeka KS 
Apply now at GodLovesMarriage.org,  
or contact Randy & Jill Sigler at 
randjsigler@inebraska.com or 402-483-1342 for 
more information. But hurry! Pre-registration is 
required - don't miss out! 

Kansas District  
Adult Singles  

are joining for a 1 day spring 
retreat at Holy Cross  
Lutheran Church, 600 N 
Greenwich Rd, Wichita, KS   

The date is April 23, 9-5.  The theme is "Come 
follow me," said Jesus our Lord. The leader is 
Rev. Scott Goltl, Ascension Lutheran Church 
Wichita KS.   
The cost is $25, that includes lunch and 
snacks.   
Registration forms are available in the office.  
Singles of all ages are encouraged to come for 
faith growth, mutual support, and fellowship.   
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Learn to Make a 
Quilt... 

… meet Tuesdays, 6:00-8:00 pm 
If you would like to learn to make a quilt, or simple 
sewing—hems, zippers, etc—you are welcome to join! 
Have an unfinished project?  
Maybe we can help finish it! 
Meet in PieceMakers Room 

We would like to thank the anonymous donor that provided new roasters for our church kitchen. 
Without your generous suport we would not be able to serve our friends and family in Christ. 
 
The following poem was written by 92 year old Wanda B. Goines. 
 
The Gift-Wrap & the Jewel 
 
"I looked in the mirror and what did I see, but a little old lady peering back at me 
With bags and sags and wrinkles and wispy white hair, and I asked my reflection, 
'How did you get there?' 
You once were straight and vigorous and now you're stooped and weak, when I tried so hard to 
keep you from becoming an antique 
My reflection's eyes twinkled as she solemnly replied, 'You're looking at the gift wrap and not the 
jewel inside. 
A living gem and precious, of unimagined worth 
Unique and true, the real you, the only you on Earth 
The years that spoil your gift wrap with other things more cruel, should purify and strengthen, 
and polish up that jewel 
So focus your attention on the inside, not the out 
On being kinder, wiser, more content and more devout 
Then, when your gift wrap's stripped away your jewel will be set free, to radiate God's glory 
throughout eternity.'" 
 
I encourage you to go to YouTube.com and search for The Gift-Wrap & the Jewel by Wanda B. Go-
ines, submitted by Kate Wilson. You will be able to enjoy the reading of this poem by the author 
herself. 
 
We are all a jewel to God. 
Christy Creacy 



12 

 

 Seems like we just finished a season of waiting, we were waiting for our Lord and Saviors 
birth, now we are once again waiting.  Trinity 3 and 4 have been also been waiting….. waiting for 
Fun Night! Fun Night will be on Sunday February 21. The Fellowship Hall will be filled with games 
and a meal will be served. This is open to everyone, so come and play with us and then stay and eat 
with us.     
 While we are waiting Trinity 3 is learning about their shapes and how they are everywhere. 
Trinity 4 has been busy working on the sounds and letters of the alphabet.  Both classes are re-
minded every day of how much our Lord loves them and that they can talk to him anytime through 
prayer. We have talked about how our cup over flows and how he protected Daniel in the lion’s den 
and he does the same for us. 
 
Growing in Christ, 
 Tammy Lampe & Susan Soldner 

   Unit 109 has resumed meetings after a fun-filled Christmas break. The cubs of Pack 109 
   have been learning all about the United States flag and flag etiquette during the month of 
   January.  They have learned how to participate in flag ceremonies which will serve them  
   well in future scouting and citizenship endeavors.  The Webelos will begin learning all  
   about citizenship in the community, the nation and the world in the month of February.   
   The boys of Troop 109 will host a Webelo/Boy Scout overnight lock in scheduled for  
   February 26th.  Boy Scouts is a youth led organization so our older scouts will be teaching 
   the Webelos some camping and outdoor skills to prepare them for their first scouting  
   campout. In Troop 109, Rafael Diaz, Ethan Relph and Austin Randle have made  
   progress in their Eagle project endeavors.  There are plans in the works to begin the  
   three Eagle-required citizenship merit badges for Zach Bradley and Antonio Cruz. These 
are difficult badges to earn and require at least a semester of curriculum and field trips. Our older boys who 
have served on staff at Spanish Peaks Scout Ranch attended a staff party and planning meeting in January at 
Mandan Lodge. They are excited to serve on staff again this summer to celebrate the 50th anniversary of Span-
ish Peaks Scout Ranch located in southern Colorado. The camp is owned by our local Santa Fe Trail Council 
and is called “home” by our scouts and adult volunteers.  
 
Scout Oath  
  
On my honor I will do my best  
To do my duty to God and my country  
and to obey the Scout Law;  
To help other people at all times; 
To keep myself physically strong,  
mentally awake, and morally straight. 
 
Scout Law 
A Scout is trustworthy, loyal, helpful, friendly,  
courteous, kind, obedient, cheerful, thrifty, 
brave, clean, and reverent. 
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Return Service  Requested 

Trinity Lutheran Church : Vision Statement 
 To create a 21st century mission post in 
southwest Kansas where people of all ages are 
touched by the love of Jesus in dynamic worship,  
Bible study and fellowship; 
 A mission post where persistent efforts will 
be made to equip disciples, using every resource the 
Spirit makes available, to share Christ with everyone. 
 
Mission Minded 
Inspired to use spiritual gifts 
Serving in love 
Seeking the lost 
Integrating all members 
Ongoing education for all 
Nurturing family environment 
Praying priesthood 
Opportunities for giving/receiving God’s grace 
Scripturally focused 
Touched by Christ’s love 

 

Trinity Lutheran Church 
1010 Fleming St 
Garden City, KS  67846 

Non-Profit Org 
Prsrt Std 

U.S. Postage Paid 
Garden City, KS   

Permit # 143 

Ash Wednesday,  
February 10 
5:45 pm Dinner 

6:30 pm Ash Wednesday Worship (HC) 
8:00 pm Young Adult Ministry 

 
Wednesday Lent Schedule 
Feb. 17, 24, March 2, 9, 16 

 

5:45 pm Dinner 
6:30 pm Lenten Worship 

7:00 pm  Midweek Classes & Mentor Time 
7:45 Choir 

8:00 pm Young Adult Ministry 


